
Dear Neighbor,

Please allow me to share the strides that we are making for
 the betterment of our great state.  I hope you will find the
 community update to be informative and helpful.

If there is any way that I can be of service to you, my office
 is just a call, e-mail or visit away.



Best Wishes,
 

 

 

 

IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD

Seawright Presses for Integrated Ferry Fare Collection with
 No-Fee Transfer

This week, Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright along with dozens of other elected officials wrote to the Metropolitan Transportation
 Authority’s Acting Chairman Fernando Ferrer and New York City Economic Development Corporation’s President and CEO James
 Patchett to request an integrated Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) fare system and no-fee transfer, starting within the first
 year of ferry service, to MTA buses and subways for all ferry passengers on the New York City Economic Development Corporation’s
 (EDC) Ferry to be operated by Hornblower Cruises, serving Manhattan, the Bronx, Queens, and Brooklyn. 

Roosevelt Island exemplifies the critical need behind the request and is served by the Q102 bus, F train and Roosevelt Island Operating
 Corporation (RIOC)-operated tram service, seamlessly integrated with the MTA fare system and no-fee transfers.  With EDC’s projected
 4.6 million trips per year, the ferry will relieve the crowded neighboring transit options and forge critical connections for the city’s
 waterfront communities.  A no-fee transfer for all passengers would best reflect the Mayor’s goal of “providing affordable and convenient
 transit for communities with limited transportation options; supporting growing neighborhoods; and increasing the resiliency and
 redundancy of our city's transportation network.”

 Seawright Discusses Women in Politics at the Angie Henry Utt
 Lecture

Members of the community asked questions as Assembly Member Seawright spoke about women's issues at the Unitarian Church of
 All Souls.

http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/Rebecca-A-Seawright/enews
https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/
https://twitter.com/SeawrightForNY


Seawright presents the President Emeritus of the Women's Alliance, Mary-Ella Holst, with a New York State Assembly Citation for
 her dedication to the community. Holst is also the President of the church's Historical Society, and retired Director of Religious

 Education.

 

Updates from NYCHA's Intergovernmental Conference on
 February 8, 2017

New York City Housing Authority is federally funded and the Congress will heavily impact Intergovernmental Affairs. Major milestones in
 the past year include a secured Senate legislative language and bipartisan House support for capital funding targeted to public health
 concerns for residents, and a successfully negotiated amendment of income limit rule, a bill that moved through Congress on rent
 increases and eviction. Housing and Urban Development (HUD) sets the cap income, which determines eligibility for assisted housing
 programs. HUD is currently working on a revision of their small metropolitan area Fair Market Rent Rule to exempt NYC.

New HUD Regulations consist of smoke-free rules, lead-based paint rules, and a WIFI initiative.

With the 115th Congress in session, new policy proposals such as subsidy time limits, gun policy, pet policy, demolition, income caps, and
 additional work/community service requirements are likely to resurface.

2017's focus will be:

To protect the funding and structure of HUD programs
Increase the funding to impact resident public health

IN ALBANY



Communications Coordinator Taylor Friedman (left) and Chief of Staff Katarina Matic (right) join Seawright on the floor of the
 Assembly chamber in Albany working hard on criminal justice reforms.

 

 New York State Assembly Women's Legislative Caucus

Pays Homage to Elizabeth Cady Stanton's

Address to the Legislature of New York in 1854
On February 14 and 15, 1854 in Albany, Elizabeth Cady Stanton attempted to address the NYS Legislature on the topic of suffrage.   After
 being denied, she produced 50,000 copies of the speech, and returned the following week to distribute them to all of the male legislators. 
 This week, Assembly Member Seawright joined her female colleagues in passing a resolution to recognize Women’s Public Address Day
 to honor the history, 163 years to the day, that Elizabeth Cady Stanton stood up for women and tried to deliver her address.  Seawright is
 honored to stand where the trailblazers before her stood to fight for equality, especially in 2017 which marks the 100th anniversary of
 women’s suffrage in New York State. 

Watch Assembly Member Seawright and her colleagues of the Legislative Women’s Caucus take turns reading from Cady Stanton’s
 address.  

CLICK HERE TO WATCH THE VIDEO

 Riders Alliance Press Conference

CLICK HERE TO WATCH
 SEAWRIGHT'S COMMENTS AT THE
 RIDERS ALLIANCE PRESS
 CONFERENCE

The Riders Alliance called on Governor Cuomo to
 reverse his proposal to cut $65 million of promised
 funding to the MTA. Originally, Governor Cuomo
 promised to fully reimburse the MTA with missing
 funds every year as far back as 2011.

However, this year he proposed to return only $244
 million, which would leave the MTA with a $65 million
 gap. Taking away promised funding from transit riders
 has caused delays to triple in just four years.

Governor Cuomo’s proposal to break his longstanding
 promise to transit riders deprives the MTA of much
 needed funds for an effective and reliable NYC transit
 system. The money is needed to run more subways
 and buses to accommodate New York's growing
 population.

 Assembly Member Seawright along with Riders Alliance Executive Director John
 Raskin and her assembly colleagues at a press conference demanding restoration

 of the $65 million of promised funds to the MTA.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=URknyMvMSsw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5ktQpSqw5s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5ktQpSqw5s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5ktQpSqw5s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5ktQpSqw5s
http://images.assembly-mail.state.ny.us/media/FahySmallSchoolDistPC11-17.mp4


2017-2018 Joint Legislative Budget Hearing on Elementary
 and Secondary Education

As a member of the Assembly Education Committee, Rebecca Seawright, along with Ranking Democratic Member of the Finance
 Committee, Liz Krueger, participated in the Joint Legislative Public Hearing on the 2017-2018 Executive Budget Proposal for Elementary
 & Secondary Education. This was the tenth hearing in a series of 13 for the Executive Budget.

New York State Education Department Commissioner MaryEllen Elia and New York City Education Department Chancellor
 Carmen Fariña provided testimony.

“I commend Chancellor Farina on the program initiated to organize middle school students to visit colleges and to
 involve college students in a more sustained effort to help middle school students in this kind of early orientation,"
 Seawright said. "As the parent of two public school students, both of whom received a first class education at a
 school you once led, PS 6, we know it is never too early to introduce the dream of a college education to a young
 mind.  This year’s budget must adequately address the need for these kinds of early programs that can have a
 positive impact on youngsters, particularly from families without parents who are college graduates.”

Also among those who testified were Michael Mulgrew, President, and Cassie Prugh, Assistant to President, United Federation of
 Teachers; and Andrew Pallotta, Executive Vice President, and Chris Black, Legislative Director, New York State United Teachers.

Testimony was also provided by members of the Conference of the Big Five School Districts: Dr. Edwin Quezada, Superintendent,
 Yonkers Public Schools; Dr. Kriner Cash, Superintendent, Buffalo School District; Barbara Deane-Williams, Superintendent, Rochester
 School District; Jaime Alicea, Superintendent, Syracuse School District; and Bruce Karam, Superintendent, Utica School District.

In addition, testimony was also given by Jasmine Gripper, Legislative Director, Alliance for Quality Education; Robert Lowry, Deputy
 Ddirector, New York State Council of School Superintendents; Mark Cannizzaro, Executive Vice President, Council of School
 Supervisors and Administrators; and Cynthia Gallagher, Director, Government Relations, School Administrators Association of New York
 State.

Judiciary Committee Update



.

Seawright with Assembly Member David Weprin, Assembly Member Dan Quart, and Assembly Member David Buchwald discussing
 the bills on the Assembly Judiciary Committee agenda. 

 

Seawright Reintroduces Jury Duty Opt-Out Bill for Seniors
Assembly Member Seawright has reintroduced her Jury Duty Opt-Out bill, A2347. The bill would extend at a state level the same opt out
 available to individuals 70 years of age and older selected for federal jury service.

Currently, New York excuses jurors who provide a note from a doctor stating that their disability prevents them from serving jury duty, but
 this imposes a daunting and some ­times expensive burden on seniors and does not apply to many for whom jury service is possible but
 challenging. Assembly Member Seawright continues to hear from older constituents who are not disabled but for whom travel is difficult.

This legislation will be introduced 20 years after 27 previous exemptions and disquali ­fications for jury duty in New York State were
 repealed. The majority of the previous exemptions and disqualifications applied largely to doctors and lawyers; such white collar
 exceptions will not be included in the Assembly Member’s bill.

Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright’s legislation would simplify the process of opting out for New York’s vulnerable senior
 population.  Seawright feels that seniors should be allowed to retire from jury service. 

First Meeting of the New York Legislators

for Gun Violence Prevention



Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright and Assembly Member Diana Richardson discussing important legislation at the gun violence
 prevention meeting.

 

NYSUT Legislative Reception

New York State Assembly Members in support of NYSUT's budget agenda

 

As a member of the Assembly Education Committee, I'm dedicated to fighting for increased funding for our public school system. This
 legislative session, my priorities are:



Increasing funding for school aid
Maintaining and phasing in Foundation Aid Formula
Passing a progressive tax plan for the state's highest earners
Eliminating the tax cap to adjust tax levy limit
Supporting educator programs such as teacher centers and the Mentor Teacher Intern Program
Increasing salary and expanding access for all CTE programs
Investing in SUNY and CUNY
Expanding afterschool programs
Increased state funding to community colleges
More support for students with disabilities

 

Seawright Supports Funding for the LGBT Health and Human
 Services Initiative in the FY2018 State Budget

Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright signed onto a budget letter to Assembly Speaker Heastie in support of increased funding for the
 LGBT Health and Human Services Initiative from its current level in the FY2018 State budget.  Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender
 communities in New York continue to face higher rates of negative health outcomes as compared to heterosexuals, and more barriers to
 accessing healthcare.  LGBT New Yorkers face healthcare providers with no knowledge of LGBT-specific health issues, lack financial
 resources to pay for healthcare, and have inadequate insurance coverage.  New York State Department of Health AIDS Institute seeks to
 eliminate disparities in healthcare and human services access by increasing the availability and quality of services for the underserved
 LGBT population.  These services are coordinated through the New York State LGBT Health and Human Services Network.  Services for
 LGBT New Yorkers have been cut by approximately $3.1 million over the last eight years.  Funding for this initiative has proven to cut
 healthcare costs by $27 for every $1 invested.  Seawright is proud to stand up for the LGBT community to restore this funding that is
 critically needed to increase employment opportunities, and improve access to healthcare for all LGBT New Yorkers as well as close the
 gap for LGBT people of color who are at higher risk for negative health outcomes.    

Support of Services & Advocacy for LGBT Elders (SAGE) and
 SAGE Vets Program

Assembly Member Seawright continues her support for the Support of Services & Advocacy for LGBT Elders (SAGE) by signing onto a
 budget letter to Speaker Heastie to secure $100,000 in funding for state fiscal year 2017-18 for sage to continue its important work on
 behalf of LGBT older veterans.  New York State is home to approximately one million men and women who served their country in the
 Armed Forces.  A shocking 720,000 veteran are not receiving their healthcare benefits from the VA. For LGBT Vets, especially those
 over the age of 60, there are additional barriers, including serving in the military when discrimination against LGBT was a matter of official
 government policy.  New York State and New York City are among the top ten states and cities with the highest concentrations of gay
 and lesbian vets.  SAGE is the nation’s first and only organization dedicated to improving the lives of LGBT older adults.  In the past year,
 SAGE staff have traveled across the State and trained over 500 veterans and caregivers at senior centers, nursing homes, veterans’
 services providers, community boards, networking events and other organizations. The SAGEVets reached over 5,000 veterans and
 individuals at events, with information and referrals given to over 260 veterans.  Seawright is proud to continue her support for the critical
 State budget funding to allow SAGE to reach older LGBT veterans and connect them to the services they so desperately need in the face
 of income insecurity and quality of life challenges that come with aging as an LGBT New Yorker.

IN THE NEWS

Guest Editorial:

Education in the Age of Trump
By Rebecca A. Seawright,  Assemblymember, NYS

In the last Education Update, I wrote about the legislation I introduced in the Assembly that would allow persons to opt-
out of state jury service based solely on age without the burden of traveling to the courthouse to make the application,
 similar to the federal court system. Many seniors who are not disabled still have difficulty traveling to courthouses in
 order to make the application for excusal.  We will continue to fight this legislative session to expand senior citizen
 rights.  Now, after the presidential elections, we are faced with many challenges to build on the progress made, and
 even more worrisome – what we need to do to prevent our nation from going backwards. As the new administration
 takes office, we are left in the dark on what the future holds for our country’s education system when it comes to



 education policies, funding and the support needed to ensure that our nation remains competitive. There are five key
 questions that should concern all those who are committed to ensuring opportunities for quality education.

Will President-Elect Trump’s nominee for Secretary of Education Betsy DeVos work to strengthen support for public
 education or seek to dismantle the U.S. Department of Education and privatize our education system?

Will the new administration safeguard and enhance funding for research, particularly for science, engineering, and
 health, as well as support for workforce development, early childhood education, and teacher training programs of
 proven value?

Will college affordability be addressed at this crucial time when families across the country are hurting in the wake of
 high tuitions, mounting attendance costs, and increasing reliance on student loans, or will the nation move towards
 creating a permanent generation of debtors?

Will high school and college students have greater access to paid and meaningful fellowships and internships that allow
 them to participate in our nation’s economy and gain real-life work experience?

What protections will be offered to ensure full funding for Federal Pell Grants, College Work-Study Programs and loan
 forgiveness programs in areas of key shortages: teaching in the STEM (science, technology, engineering, and math)
 disciplines, special education, and nursing?

These are some of the questions that must be asked at confirmation hearings for the new Secretary of Education and
 the Federal Director of Office of Management and Budget. In addition to reviewing the background and qualifications of
 every nominee, we must hold them accountable to elaborate on the positions that the Trump administration will pursue
 with respect to the lifeblood of our democracy – the federal funding and support needed for public and higher education
 to supplement the ongoing responsibilities of individual states.

This year in the State of New York, a budget was passed that marks the largest investment in our education system so
 far: a total of $24.7 billion, increasing education aid by $1.47 billion, fully eliminating the Gap Elimination Adjustment
 (GEA), including $175 million to transform struggling and high-needs schools, as well as SUNY/CUNY tuition freeze and
 increased capital funding. However, there is still much more to do. Our state must close the carried interest loophole at
 the state level that could generate up to $5.2 billion a year, increase investment in the operating budgets of CUNY and
 SUNY (instead of relying on tuition), expand Technology and Career and Technical Education (CTE) Programs, continue
 to support Universal Pre-K, and pass the Dream Act to include academically eligible undocumented students.  We must,
 in summary, do our part here in New York, while working to ensure that federal officials do not shirk their
 responsibilities. #

As seen in

Plan to House Commuting Students at Cornell Tech Will Crowd F
 Train: Locals

Assembly Member Seawright attended a Cornell Tech meeting on January 31, 2016 with school officials to discuss the impact of the
 construction of the campus on Roosevelt Island.  Residents are concerned about overcrowding and the impact of an influx of commuters
 to the Island.  The plan for Cornell Tech includes one residential building, comprised of 352 apartments total, 66 units will be set aside for
 medical students.  The lease includes a provision to allow “university-related persons without restriction on whether or not such person is
 involved with the overall project.” 

"I invite the community to submit questions to my office so that we can make sure they are answered at the
 upcoming Town Hall prior to the opening of the campus this summer," Seawright said.    

 

ALSO IN OUR COMMUNITY...

ROOSEVELT ISLAND
 



A Message from RIOC Advisories
A reminder that RIOC has modified its online ticketing system for reporting island issues and repairs. Previously known as RI311 or
 SeeClickFix, RIOC’s Fix It system will continue to allow residents to report quality-of-life concerns through service request tickets via the
 RIOC website. When submitting issues, residents are encouraged to provide location, descriptive, and photographic information to help
 expedite addressing the concern. Once the issue is submitted, the reporter will receive an acknowledgement email, and within 24-48
 hours, the reporter will then receive an email detailing the issue and the time it will take to resolve. Depending on the complexity of the
 issue, most tickets will be addressed within seven (7) days. Once the issue is resolved the reporter will receive an update and the ticket
 will be closed.

To report an issue, please visit rioc.ny.gov and click on the FIX IT icon under the Community Information section in the center-right of the
 page.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES
New York State has setup a new job portal entitled Jobs Express, where thousands of private and public sector jobs are listed.

 Visit jobs.ny.gov for more information on how to apply for these opportunities.

COMMUNITY INITIATIVES & EVENTS

https://act.myngp.com/el/-3503624017476057344/-860033138111281408












 





Community Board 8 February 2017
Please stay informed of Community Board 8 meetings and actions.  They are "Your Voice in City Government."



Calendar: http://cb8m.com/calendar-meeting_date/2017-02

Agenda:   http://cb8m.com/content/february-2017

Bulletin:  http://cb8m.com/updates/february-2017

Enroll Your Child In Pre-K
A free, full-day, high-quality pre-K program is your child’s first step to success throughout the rest of his or her education. All New York
 City families with children born in 2013 are eligible to apply now through February 24th.

How to Apply

There are three ways to apply using a single application, available in ten languages. Interpretation services are provided in over 200
 languages for applications submitted over the phone and in person.

·         Online at nyc.gov/prek.

·         Over the phone by calling 718-935-2067.

·         In person, at a Family Welcome Center.

Pre-K for All is offered at NYC Department of Education (NYCDOE) district schools, Pre-K Centers, charter schools, and NYC Early
 Education Centers (NYCEECs). Pre-K Centers are district-based, NYCDOE-operated programs that serve only pre-K students.
 NYCEECs (also known as community-based organizations, or CBOs) are private organizations that partner with the NYCDOE to provide
 pre-K programs.

Explore Your Options

For the most up-to-date program options, families are encouraged to use the Pre-K Finder online. Additionally, a list of available programs
 is provided in the Pre-K Directory, which is accessible on the pre-K website in ten languages. Printed copies of the Directory are available
 at DOE district schools, NYCEECs, Family Welcome Centers, libraries, and other community centers.

Additionally, pre-K families can use a new tool that provides information about program quality: The Pre-K Quality Snapshot. The
 Snapshots are customized for each pre-K program, and designed to support families as they decide where to apply. To find a
 Snapshot, visit https://maps.nyc.gov/upk/.  Select a program. Click the “Pre-K Snapshot” button.

For additional support, please contact the Pre-K for All Outreach Team at 212-637-8000 or pre-k@schools.nyc.gov.

http://cb8m.com/calendar-meeting_date/2017-02
http://cb8m.com/content/february-2017
http://cb8m.com/updates/february-2017
http://cb8m.com/updates/february-2017
http://www.nyc.gov/prek
http://www.nyc.gov/schools/welcomecenters
http://maps.nyc.gov/upk
http://www.nyc.gov/prek
http://www.nyc.gov/schools/welcomecenters
https://maps.nyc.gov/upk/
mailto:pre-k@schools.nyc.gov


SYEP is Accepting Applications!



If you are a NYC youth between the ages of 14-24 who is looking for valuable work experience and earning money this summer, please
 complete the SYEP application and take the first step to landing your dream summer job.

APPLY NOW: https://application.nycsyep.com/

PICK UP YOUR NEW YORK CITY

TAX CREDIT FORMS TODAY  AT SEAWRIGHT'S OFFICE
New York City school tax credit/ 210

https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/nyc210_fill_in.pdf

New York City enhanced real property tax credit / 208

https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/nyc208_fill_in.pdf

Claim for Real Property Tax Credit / 214

https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/it214_fill_in.pdf

Online App
https://www.tax.ny.gov/pit/ads/efile_addit214.htm

 

ARE YOU ELIGIBLE FOR EITC? GET IT, AND GET IT RIGHT

If you worked last year and your income is less than $53,505, check out your eligibility for EITC. EITC can mean up to a $6,269 refund
 when you file a return and have qualifying children. Workers with no qualifying children could be eligible for a smaller credit, up to 506
 dollars. On average, EITC adds 24 hundred dollars to refunds.

EITC is complex. It varies by income, family size and your filing status. To be eligible, you must have earned income or certain disability
 income. This means you must have income from working for someone or working for yourself. 

Find out if you are eligible using the EITC Assistant; it’s available in both English and Spanish. The Assistant helps you:

find your filing status,
find out if you have a qualifying child or children,
verify if you are eligible for EITC, and
estimate the amount of your credit.

Let the Assistant help you get it and get it right. Visit www.irs.gov/eitc to find the Assistant.

Also, if you make less than $54,000, you qualify for free tax return preparation through volunteer sites. IRS-certified volunteers prepare
 your tax return and find out if you qualify for EITC and other refundable credits. Find a location for free tax return preparation near you at
 irs.gov; search VITA, or locate a volunteer site through our 311 number.

Make sure you get the right amount of credit due you. If you have someone prepare your return, bring the following to your preparer:

https://application.nycsyep.com/
https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/nyc210_fill_in.pdf
https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/nyc208_fill_in.pdf
https://www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/it/it214_fill_in.pdf
https://www.tax.ny.gov/pit/ads/efile_addit214.htm
https://www.irs.gov/Credits-%26-Deductions/Individuals/Earned-Income-Tax-Credit
https://www.irs.gov/Individuals/Free-Tax-Return-Preparation-for-You-by-Volunteers


A valid driver's license or other photo id card
Social security cards, a social security number verification letter for all persons listed on the return
Birth dates for all persons listed on return
All income statements: Forms W-2 and 1099, Social Security, unemployment, and other statements, such as pensions, stocks,
 interest and any documents showing taxes withheld. If you run a business or farm, records of all income earned.
All records of expenses, such as tuition, mortgage interest or real estate taxes. And, if you run a business or farm, records of all
 related expenses.
Copies of last year's state and federal tax returns, if you have
Bank routing numbers and account numbers to direct deposit any refund
Dependent child care information: name and address of who you paid and either the caretaker's SSN or other tax identification
 number
If you purchased coverage through the Health Insurance Marketplace, Form 1095-A, Health Insurance Marketplace Statement.
Both spouses to sign forms to e-file (electronically file) a joint tax return

Here are some tax credits that may save you money:

the Empire State Child Credit, a refundable tax credit worth up to $330 per child for ages 4-16;
the Child and Dependent Care Credit, a tax credit based on a sliding income scale for working parents who pay for child
 care or those who live with a spouse or dependent who is physically or mentally incapable of self-care;
the federal Child Tax Credit, a non-refundable tax credit of up to $1,000 per child under the age of 17, or the refundable Additional
 Child Tax Credit; and
the Real Property Tax Credit, a refundable tax credit worth up to $375 if at least one member of your household is 65 or older, or up
 to $75 if all members of your household are under 65.

New York City residents are also eligible for the New York City School Tax Credit, a refundable tax credit of up to $125 for qualifying
 taxpayers. Further, city residents can receive a credit of up to $500 with the New York City Enhanced Real Property Tax Credit.

Additionally, the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC) helps workers earning a low or moderate income reduce their taxes and may result in a
 refund. To qualify for the New York State and federal EITC, you must:

have worked full or part time at some point during the calendar year;
be raising “qualified” children at home;
have income below $39,296 ($44,846 if married) with one child;
have income below $44,648 ($50,198 if married) with two children;
have income below $47,955 ($53,505 if married) with three or more children; or
be a worker between the ages of 25 and 65, earning less than $14,880 ($20,430 if married) with no children.

To be eligible for the New York City EITC, in addition to the above requirements, you must be a full- or part-year resident of New York
 City, claim the federal Earned Income Tax Credit and file a New York State income tax return.

Visit tax.ny.gov for more information on these tax credits.

Free tax preparation assistance is available through the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program. VITA provides IRS-certified
 volunteers to help individuals and families with annual incomes of $54,000 or less, people with disabilities, the elderly and those with
 limited English skills. For those 60 years of age and older, the Tax Counseling for the Elderly (TCE) program can also help, at no cost to
 you. To find the nearest VITA or TCE site, visit irs.gov/Individuals/Free-Tax-Return-Preparation-for-You-by-Volunteers or call 800-906-
9887.

https://www.irs.gov/Affordable-Care-Act/Individuals-and-Families/The-Health-Insurance-Marketplace
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/f1095a.pdf


   Visit http://www1.nyc.gov/assets/dca/TaxMap/index.html for more information.

http://www1.nyc.gov/assets/dca/TaxMap/index.html




 



 

 



EIS HOMELESSNESS PREVENTION PROGRAMS AND
 ACTIVITIES:

Mondays at 6pm

SORT Group Workshop for those confronting hoarding

Facilitator:  Sophia Soloway, LSMSW, EIS Consultant Social Worker
 

Weekly Calendar

TUESDAYS@2:30

HOUSING LEGAL CLINIC

Individual Consults with experienced Housing Court attorney



Attorney:  Law Firm of Grimble & LoGuidice, Pro Bono

WEDNESDAYS-11-4

HOUSING COURT BUDDY INTAKE

Individual consults for those representing themselves in Housing Court.  Trained Housing Advocates will assist with etiquette, filings and,
 when appropriate and necessary, escort services to Housing Court

WEDNESDAYS@5:30

BOOK CLUB for SORT participants

Guided Reading and Focused Discussion on themes to assist de-cluttering.
 

EIS housing advocates are available each day to assist with any or all housing related matters.  Please contact EIS by phone at 212-308-
2210 or by email at info@eisny.org or evictioninterventionservices@gmail.com.   You may also consult our website at www.eisny.org for

 details and information.

 

tel:(212)%20308-2210
tel:(212)%20308-2210
mailto:info@eisny.org
mailto:evictioninterventionservices@gmail.com
http://www.eisny.org/


 





NYC Office of Emergency Management's Citizen Corps
 Releases

Community Planning Toolkit
The Citizen Corps Community Planning Toolkit will help communities become more resilient through a
 process of identifying existing networks, building new connections, and increasing their capacity to
 organize resources.

The Toolkit offers information about planning for hazards, specific guidance for community planning, a
 plan template for communities to develop their own emergency plan, as well as many real examples of
 successful planning efforts. This tool is designed for a group process and allows communities to define
 themselves. Successful planning can be done by housing developments, congregations, as well as
 neighborhoods. To download or request a copy of the Toolkit please visit 



 http://www1.nyc.gov/site/em/community_business/toolkit.page

 

 

IN TRANSIT

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YqriOlJLTvK2RfzzP_DZTSYS8SNRLYHJInNPBHR9LRNMMxqmQBWxoPJ1tYuF77lKp_x3LhgwycT888nYUVJEjHZqfPkEz2hpHpwgX0nRdgdGFcwBs6NrVGgjyFNDV-pZhkjdIw0JEkCRHa4CVnfERIDoJEvJ5EfLBs1LbbO288W4efR8GMbBx4FuPFCRqrInrxNlvPJ3GsY=&c=_8Q91OULlu1ZV5DhIxzNN9KdgnIZ5hlSLEIBhebfcrf6bGaWQrEyNQ==&ch=TXzsjqJ3j64fFfvIsBXjApaKLbAHldql6jZuPWG_s2knWilU51eFgg==


 















 

CONSTRUCTION





 

Waste Transfer Station



For the E91st Street Marine Transfer Station project, there will be no work this Saturday, 2/18 and Monday, 2/20.

From Tuesday, 2/21 through Friday, 2/24:

There will be After Hours work starting from 6:00 AM and

There may be Night work from 10:00 PM to 8:00 AM at the ramp and FDR Drive where lane closures will be implemented.  All night
 shift work is dependent on coordination with other projects working on the FDR Drive.
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